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CURRENT REPORT 19 / 2022 

13 May 2022 

Legal basis: Art. 17.1 of the MAR – Confidential Information. 

Subject: Cancellation of Tender Procedure. 

Content: 

The Management Board of ZUE S.A. of Cracow (the “Company”) inform that the Company 

learnt on 12 May 2022 about the cancellation by PKP PLK S.A. (the “Contracting Authority”) 

of the tender procedure for the project named: “Provision of design services and 

completion of construction works at the Knapówka junction as part of the following 

project: “Modernisation of the railway line no. 4 – Central Main Railway Line, stage  II.” 

The Company informed about the submission of the tender in the said procedure in the 

current report 14/2022 of 26 April 2022. 

According to the information received by the Company, the Contracting Authority cancelled 

the tender procedure because they had failed to properly review and evaluate the 

submitted tenders. This had an impact on proper e-tendering. The Contracting Authority 

also said they would re-evaluate the tenders and ask bidders to take part in e-tendering.  

The Company will inform about further major events relating to the said tender procedure 

in a relevant current report.  

 

 


